Olney Lions Club and Foundation
04/12/2022
The general meeting was called to order by Queen Lion Wendy.
· Wendy inducted two new members, Dale Bowen and Philippa Channer, welcome to the Olney Lions Club.
· Charlie Barr moved to accept the March minutes. The motion was seconded and passed.
· Jerry White presented the board nominees for next year: President – Wendy Hoover, Secretary – Bill Jones, Treasure – Mike Fekete, 1st VP – Maggie McCready, 2nd VP – Fred Silver, 3rd VP – Ed Hoffman, BOD 1 year – Pam Shoff, BOD 1 year – Nick Shoff, BOD 2 years – Tony Chou, BOD 2 years -- Charlie Barr, Lion Tamer – Mike Grace, Tale Twister – Greg Krowitz, Membership chair – Maria Dunmman. Dave moved to accept all nominees. The motion was seconded and passed. They will be inducted at Charter Night in June.
· Mike reported that all donations had been made for the club except for the scholarships.
· Charlie reported that the next road cleanup will be on May 7th.
· Bernadette reported: She is getting the necessary information for the club’s school scholarships. There will be another blood drive on 5/18. The club will be handing out water at the Strawberry Festival, a great chance for outreach.
· Wendy reported that snacks for teachers had been taken to 5 more Olney area schools.
· Gloria reported that there 97 items already available in the silent auction, she is hoping for over 200.
· Clark reported that volunteers are needed for Joe’s Ride, which takes place over Olney Days weekend.
· Fred reported that National Night Out will be back, this year, the first week in August. Volunteers will be needed.
· We will be celebrating the club’s 50th anniversary at Charter Night on 6/14.
· The general meeting was adjourned.
Queen Lion Wendy called the Board meeting to order
· Present: Wendy Hoover, Bill Jones, Mike Fekete, Mike Patterson, Nick Shoff, Pam Shoff, Fred Silver, Bernadette Reager, Mike Grace, Kathy Workman, Marcia Dunmman, Dave Kepner
· Wendy reported that Charter Night, celebrating our 50th anniversary, will be festive, she and others are putting together some ideas. 
· OLC members will be marching as the Grand Marshall for the Olney Days parade on May 1st. We will have a banner showing that we’ve been serving Olney for 50 years.
